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            April 8, 2024 

Newsletter for
   First United Methodist Church  

                                               Red Oak, Texas 

                               
“Why do you look for the living among the dead? 

          He is not here, but has risen!”  Luke 24:5 

                      The Resurrection Life     
     What a celebration for Easter we had! Alleluia! Christ is Risen! He is 
risen indeed!  We experienced a variety of worship experiences 
throughout holy week and were certainly blessed by the musical offerings 
on Easter.  Thank you to all who participated, volunteered, and shared 
their time and talents to make things happen.  Thank you, church, for 
giving to the needs of the community through the Lenten season. 
       Since Easter came early this year, we are now in another season in 
the life of the Church. The Easter season lasts for fifty days and officially 

ends on Pentecost Sunday when the Holy Spirit came upon the disciples of Jesus and 
ushered in the Church age, and just as we took the opportunity to open ourselves up for 
spiritual transformation during the season of Lent, I want to challenge all of you to keep 
yourselves open to be transformed by God’s Holy Spirit during this Easter Season, and 
what better way to start than by answering one of the following questions: How am I 
living the resurrection life in my daily walk with Jesus? How is God wanting to shape my 
character? How can I live in a way that draws others to God? 
In Christ, 
Rev. Kevin Wilson 

BREAKING NEWS ! 
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Lord’s Acre Chili Cook-Off Winners            Lord’s Acre Dessert Cook-Off Winners 

1st place –  Jessica Sanchez     1st place –  Jane Aberg 

2nd place –  John Young     2nd place – Pam Briden 

3rd place – Curtis Doyle     3rd place –  Lynne Grandstaff  

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL! 

Great job, Lord’s Acre Committee! 
 

Wednesday Evening Activities 
Everyone is invited to join our church family for our Wednesday 

evening activities.  Bible study will be led by Pastor Kevin at 6:15 PM.  

There is a fellowship dinner each Wednesday with children’s choirs 

and Bible Study following the dinner.  Please join us for fellowship, 

prayer, study and singing! See the spring dates and schedule below: 

Schedule:    

5:30 PM –    Fellowship Dinner (donations are welcome; proceeds go to the  

 designated group for that evening)  

  6:15 PM –  Children’s Choirs and Youth Small Group  

  6:15 PM – Pastor’s Bible Study 

          7:15 PM – Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

Spring Dates: 

        April 10, 17, 24   

        May 8 (May 8th is the last date for Wednesday activities until fall.) 
      April 10th menu - pizza; sponsored by the Youth; proceeds will benefit the  

                   FUMCRO Youth summer mission trip. 

      April 17th menu – baked potato bar; sponsored by OHM; proceeds will benefit  

                   summer camp scholarships for FUMCRO children 

      April 24th menu – tacos; sponsored by the Lord’s Acre 

 

 

75th Annual Churchwide Mother & Daughter Luncheon, April 27th   

WHO: Mothers, Daughters, Grandmothers, Neighbors, Friends, Ladies of ALL ages 

WHAT:  A UWF-hosted salad buffet luncheon celebrating Mothers & Daughters 

WHEN:  Saturday, April 27th               11:30 AM – 1:00 PM        
As your “ticket,” please bring one or more items on the Health Kit List           
            below (or make a donation & we’ll do the shopping!) 

Full-sized body wash, body lotion, shampoo, conditioner, and/or toothpaste 
     Please sign the list in the foyer to RSVP! 
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APRIL CALENDAR 

 

Monday, April 8 - Yoga Class (p. 8) 
Happy Eclipse Day! 
 

Tuesday, April 9 - OHM Meeting, 7:00 PM  
 

Wednesday, April 10 - Wednesday Night Activities (p. 2, Dinner: pizza ) 
 - Chancel Choir Rehearsal, 7:15 PM 
 

Thursday, April 11 - Zoom Prayer Group, 6:15 PM (see p.15 for Zoom invitation) 
       

  Saturday, April 13 - UMM Breakfast and Meeting, 8:00 AM 
 - Sunshine Class, 9:00 AM (p. 10) 
 - Prayer Shawl Meeting, 10:00 AM (p. 10) 

 

  Sunday, April 14 - Enrichment Class, 9:30/9:45 AM (p. 9) 
  Native American Special - Children’s Sunday School, 9:45 AM 
          Offering - Worship Service & Children’s Church, 11:00 AM 
 - Confirmation Class, 12:30 PM 
 - Online Worship Service posted by 4:00 PM (www.fumcro.org) 
       - Youth Fellowship, 6:00 PM 
 

Monday, April 15 - Yoga Class, 10:00 AM (p. 8) 
  

Wednesday, April 17        - Wednesday Night Activities (p. 2; Dinner: baked potato bar) 
 - Chancel Choir Rehearsal, 7:15 PM 

 

 Thursday, April 18 - Zoom Prayer Group, 6:15 PM (see p. 15 for Zoom invitation) 
  

Saturday, April 20 - Kairos Prison Ministry Training, 8:00 AM 
 - Sunshine Class, 9:00 AM (p. 10)  

      

 Sunday, April 21 - Enrichment Class, 9:30/9:45 AM (p. 9)  
  Youth Sunday - Children’s Sunday School, 9:45 AM 
              - Worship Service & Children’s Church, 11:00 AM 
    - Online Worship Service posted by 4:00 PM (www.fumcro.org) 
    - Youth Fellowship, 6:00 PM  
 

Monday, April 22 - Yoga Class, 10:00 AM (p. 8) 
 
Tuesday, April 23 - UWF Circle of Love, 10:00 AM (p. 10) 

UM General Conference 
            Begins 
Wednesday, April 24 - Wednesday Night Activities (p. 2; Dinner: Tacos) 

  - Chancel Choir Rehearsal, 7:15 PM 
 
 Thursday, April 25 - Zoom Prayer Group, 6:15 PM (see p. 15 for Zoom invitation) 
 - UWF Friendship Circle, 7:00 PM (p. 10) 
 
  Saturday, April 27              - Sunshine Class, 9:00 AM (p. 10) 

- UWF-sponsored Annual Churchwide Mother & Daughter       
   Luncheon, 11:30 AM (p. 2) 

 

  Sunday, April 28 - Enrichment Class, 9:30/9:45 AM (p. 9) 
   - Children’s Sunday School, 9:45 AM 
   - Worship Service & Children’s Church, 11:00 AM 
 - Confirmation Class, 12:30 PM 
 - Online Worship Service posted by 4:00 PM (www.fumcro.org) 

                - Youth Fellowship, 6:00 PM 
 
  Monday, April 29        - Yoga Class, 10:00 AM (p. 8) 
 

 
 

  
 

http://www.fumcro.org/
http://www.fumcro.org/
http://www.fumcro.org/
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BIRTHDAYS of FUMCRO MEMBERS! 

     If your birthday is not listed, please call (972-617-9100) or email 

(firstumcredoak@gmail.com) the church office so that we can update our list; we 

don’t want to miss anyone!  To celebrate their SPECIAL day, make a phone call, or 

send a text or card! 

 

                            

 
                                                                        

 

 

 

                        Apri l        Apri l  

          1 Liz Sanden      12    Braylon Voigtlander 

          3  Jonathan Sackett     13    Hayven Waltmon 

         4 Jay Kelso      18    Dallas Hughes                

         6 Kay Bell      18    Dana Ellard    

         7 Nathan Wilson     20    Ethan Ellard 

         8 Tammy Ashford     20    Larry McCord  

       23    Mary Munoz 

       25    Lila Sackett 

       26    Matthew Sackett 

 

    

LOOKING AHEAD! 

 

                                 May                                May                         

1 Gabriel Munoz                17      Glen Parker     

1     Brenda Payne  23      Tim Brownlee      

3     Rene Valerius  23       Eddie Mae Newman    

                                        5     Judy Pelowski  
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                   Notes from Larry McCord, Minister of Music 

“Mindset” 
 

If then you were raised with Christ, seek those things which are above, 
where Christ is, sitting at the right hand of God. Set your mind on things 

above, not on things on the earth. 
Colossians 3:  1-2 

 
Sunday, April 7, will mark 5 years of service for William Muentes as the service 

pianist and accompanist at FUMC Red Oak.  I will always remember his first month, as 
he came in on the first Sunday in April, then played our Easter music with us with just a 
few weeks of rehearsal.  In the ensuing years, we have learned that William is not only 
an accomplished pianist but a very fine vocal soloist, a budding choral conductor and, of 
course, a master of sound technology.  His expertise in the sound area proved especially 
important as we went through COVID and have experienced personnel changes in that 
area, though having him more focused in the keyboard area since Anthony is once again 
at the board has been a blessing for me.  I know you will want to join me in celebrating 
his 5 years of service this month! 

As we think of our lives after the resurrection, we are reminded in the scripture 
above that we have not only died with Christ but have risen with Him.  Many times 
throughout his epistles, Paul speaks of the importance of setting our minds on Christ, on 
the spiritual rather than the carnal.  This is especially important as we come to worship.  
Our minds are certainly “prone to wander,” but our worship is designed to help us “set 
our minds” on God.  We intentionally have many different worship activities to aid those 
in worship in connecting with God’s Spirit.   

Sit quietly during William’s prelude and allow the beautiful melodies or rich 
harmonies to connect with your soul and lift your mind to a higher place.  As the worship 
assistant pours the water, allow the words of the liturgy to become real:  “Let the sound 
of the water nurture within you an awareness of God’s presence.”  Whether you relate 
best to traditional hymns or contemporary praise choruses, sing with abandon, 
meditating on the meaning of the words.  The words of the Call to Worship or the text 
read by Pastor Kevin may serve as yet another avenue through which God’s Spirit 
connects with your inmost being.  Whichever you find most meaningful or helpful, use 
that worship activity to still your mind and focus on the spiritual.  And remember the 
promise from Isaiah, “Thou wilt keep Him in perfect peace whose mind is stayed on thee, 
because he trusteth in thee.” 
 



6 
 

Children’s Council News and Updates 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vacation Bible School News! 
The dates of Vacation Bible School are June 2 – 4, 5:30 –     

 8:00 PM.  The theme is Camp Firelight. Stay tuned for   

 further details!  Volunteers will be needed; contact 

 Geneise Waltmon if you would like to volunteer. Sign-up     

 sheets for volunteer positions are coming soon….stay  

                                    tuned! 
 

 

 
      The Youth Summer Mission Trip will be on July 7-13th, 2024, to 

San Antonio, TX. There are SIX Youth and SIX Adults signed up to 

go on the Mission Trip!  What a great group! There are multiple ways 

you can make this experience special for our students: 

1) Financially: We need to raise about $2000 to be able to participate in the trip. We 

are sponsoring Wednesday night meals on April 10th & May 1; proceeds from those 

meals will go toward the costs of the trip. 

2) Prayer: You are the home team, and we need all the support we can get as it will 

be a very tiring but very rewarding experience. 

3) Encouragement: Closer to our trip I will be communicating ways we can encourage 

our participants while they are being the hands and feet of Christ. 

Thank you for your continued support of our ministry. I am excited to see how God works 

through our students this summer. 

     The Youth continue to meet on Sunday mornings at 9:45 AM for class and on Sunday 
evenings at 6:00 PM for dinner, games and fellowship. Also, they will meet on 
Wednesday nights at 6:15 PM.  Youth 6th Grade and above are invited and encouraged 
to attend.  

April YOUTH Dinner Schedule: 
Sunday, April 14 – Keene & Pryor          Sunday, April 21 – McKnight & Kelso 

Sunday, April 28 – Waltmon & Ransom             



7 
 

Lord’s Acre Quilt 

     Be sure to see Mary or John Young to get your name(s) on 

the Lord’s Acre quilt!  Names are $5 each.  If you would like 

to help embroider names on the quilt, please see Mary 

Young on Sunday morning or give her a call/text at 972-741-

3120. 

 

This ‘n That 
 

      Please remember, as you enter the sanctuary, there is a 
clipboard for you to write down any new prayer requests or 
praises that you have.  Those prayer requests will be given to 
Pastor Kevin to read as we begin our prayer time in the worship 
service. 

 
 
 
  

Ushers for April 
 Glen and Jan Parker 

 

        Worship Assistants for April 
            April 14 – Jill Gunderson 
      April 21 – YOUTH 
      April 28 – Susan McCord  
 

Would you like to serve in Worship as a Worship Assistant, an Offering Steward, 
or serve Communion on the 1st Sunday of the month?  See Jo! 

  

A Note about Altar Flowers – 2024 Flower Calendar 

     There is a flower calendar posted in the foyer.  Flower arrangements 

are $40 and may be taken home following the 11:00 AM worship service 

or may be picked up the following week from the church office.  Please 

make your check to FUMC with the notation “flowers” in the memo line.  

Please fill in the information on the flower calendar on your selected date 

or you can call the church office to let Jo know the date(s) you would like and what occasion or 

in whose honor/memory the flowers are for. 

Open dates are November 10 & 17, December 8 & 22. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Altar Flowers 

                           April                                     
                             Given by:                                                Occasion:  
    14th               The Abergs                      In celebration of Dad’s birthday! 
          Susan McCord                In celebration of Larry McCord’s birthday! 
 
    21st        Jane & David Aberg                  In memory of Mom’s birthday                       
           
    28th            Dani Muckleroy              In honor of Logan & Landry Rickabaugh 

 

Altar flowers are $40; please mark your check “flowers.” Thank you. 
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Secret Sister Program Continues!    
   Show your Secret Sister some springtime JOY this 
month!  Secret Sisters, please remember to look on the 
table just outside the Fellowship Hall to see if you have 
a gift from your Secret Sister.   
   Remember, also, each month you may leave a 

note/card or small gift for your Secret Sister in the basket just outside the Fellowship 
Hall.  If you want to send a card through the mail, you can use the church’s return address 
(P. O. Box 25, Red Oak, 75154) to keep your address a secret.  Be creative and have 
fun surprising your Secret Sister! 
 

Want to try YOGA?  YOGA Chair Class Offered 

     Judy Pelowski is offering chair yoga classes at the church 

on Monday mornings at 10:00 AM. There is a small charge of 

$7 for each class. Bring a mat or blanket and wear comfortable 

clothes that allow you to move freely.  Come and join us as we 

breathe and stretch and move! 

 

 

Look Who We Found on Facebook!!          

       Congratulations, Zac! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  FUMCRO’s Angel Choir and  

    Methodist Music Makers 

Making a VERY “Joyful Noise” on 

             Palm Sunday! 
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   SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASSES 

 
 

Children’s and Youth Sunday School Classes 
     Children’s Sunday School classes of all ages continue to 

meet on Sunday mornings.  Ms. Judy teaches PreK – 2nd Grade 

and Ms. Geneise teaches 3rd – 5th Grade.  Ms. Mary Young is teaching the class for 6th 

– 8th graders. A Youth Class for Grades 9 – 12 is taught by Anthony McKnight. Class 

begins at 9:45 AM and ends at 10:30 AM.  It is so important that the children and youth 

listen to Bible stories and are taught that they, too, can be disciples of Jesus.  Bring your 

children and youth…we are ready to welcome them! 
 

 
 

ENRICHMENT CLASS  

     The Enrichment Class began a new 5-week study on April 7. How 

(not) to Save the World: The Truth About Revealing God’s Love to the 

People Right Next to You by Hosanna Wong is a “practical, 

straightforward guide for Christ-followers who want to talk about Jesus 

without feeling weird or pushy!”  

 Hosanna will help you: 

Embrace your unique story to naturally talk about Jesus through your real life and 

authentic relationships. 

 Discover the 3 most effective steps to take when fighting for a loved one who is 

in a tough place. 

 Overcome the lies that hold you back so you can step into your calling and 

empower people to encounter God.  

For a trailer to the book, go to this link. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=D3HMGcb3hE0 

Books are available in class, or you can order the book, audio book or Kindle at 

Amazon.com. 

We gather in the Fellowship Hall on Sunday at 9:30 AM for coffee, donuts and chit chat. 

Class begins at 9:45 AM. There’s a place for you at the table!  

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=D3HMGcb3hE0
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(Sunday School classes, continued) 

Sunshine Class – Saturday Mornings 
     The Sunshine Class, led by Dani Muckleroy, meets on Saturday 

morning at 9:00 AM in the church’s Fellowship Hall. The spring quarter 

Bible lessons center around the theme “Encounters in Prayer and 

Love.” 

     With the hope of resurrection fresh in our hearts, the lessons in April 

and May flow naturally into a vision for peace, reconciliation, and 

healing in our fractured and polarized world.  The overall emphasis is 

on the relational dimensions of mission, especially as Jesus and the early church 

encounter the stranger,, the marginalized, and the “other.”  The Biblical texts offer us an 

opportunity to reflect on the complexities and the wonder of engagement with others as 

we are moved and empowered by the Spirit, to announce the good news, to bear the 

burden of historic wrongs, to come alongside and to listen. 

YOU are invited to come and join this lively group in fellowship and Bible study! 

 

News from United Women in Faith (UWF) 

                                                     
Circle meetings continue this month! Keep reading for 

more details… 
 

The Circle of Hope & Healing (Prayer Shawl)  
     The next meeting of the UWF Prayer Shawl Circle is scheduled for 
a Saturday, April 13th at 10:00 AM in the Fellowship Hall. If you like to 
crochet, knit, weave, sew, and pray, please join us in this ministry. 
 

UWF Circle of Love  

The Circle of Love will meet on Tuesday, April 23rd, at 10:00 AM.     We 
will continue our mission study, “Living the Kin-dom: Exploring the Lord’s 
Prayer as a Spiritual Practice for Social Transformation” presented by 
Lynne Grandstaff and Jill Gunderson. Snacks will be provided by Mary 

Brownlee.   Come, join us for a time of fellowship as we meet and snack together!  
               Need more information?  Call Jennifer McKnight at 214-354-8373. 
 
UWF Friendship Circle  

     The UWF Friendship Circle’s next meeting is on Thursday, 
April 25th. We will continue our study of a study, Fierce: Women of 
the Bible Who Changed the World. Pam Briden will present the 
devotional and Marcy Ratcliff will provide refreshments. Jo will 
facilitate the session. Please let Jo know if you need a book.  Need 
more information?  Call/text Jo Wilsford at 214-793-5497. 
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Upcoming Events Sponsored by the UWF: 
~  April 27th  - Annual  Mother and Daughter Luncheon (details on p. 2) 
~ July 20th – Ladies’ Soul Care Day (with Mission Project) 
Mark these dates on your calendars!   
 
 

Prayer Shawl Ministry  
 Do you know anyone—hurting, healing, grieving or 
celebrating—to whom you would like to give a prayer 
shawl?  Just let Beth Norris or Jo Wilsford know; we have 
many from which to choose.  

 
 

 

MISSION OPPORTUNITIES 
Oatmeal and Spaghetti….AND Some Other Needs 
     FUMCRO has volunteered to donate oatmeal and spaghetti on 
an ongoing basis to North Ellis County Outreach (NECO). The next 
time you are at the grocery store or ordering groceries online, please 
remember to pick up/order extra spaghetti and oatmeal for 
FUMCRO’s donation to NECO.  Our support of these donations will 

enable the Outreach center to continue work and help in our community.        
         NECO is also currently in need of kid friendly foods and the following items: 
soups (heathy choice, low sodium & tomato), toilet paper, pasta sauce, no salt 
added carrots, no salt added mixed vegetables, pinto beans, boxed cereal, boxed 
oatmeal variety pack, shampoo, and ladies’ deodorant.   

Thank you for your generosity! 
 

Teacher Appreciation Week – 1st Week in May 
      The teachers at Russell Schupmann Elementary School really 
appreciated all the supplies recently donated by FUMCRO members.  
The additional supplies will help them successfully get through the end 
of the school year.  THANK YOU!  
(We will have an additional teacher supply drive for the fall semester!) 
     The first week in May is Teacher Appreciation Week and who 
doesn’t love a little Sonic at the end of a long day?  To show our 
appreciation for the teachers and staff at Schupmann as the school year draws to a 
close, FUMCRO is donating a $5 Sonic gift card for each teacher and staff member.  
There is a box in the foyer for the collection of the gift cards or you may write a check or 
give cash in an offering envelope and place it in the offering plate on any Sunday; just 
mark your check or the envelope “Sonic.”  The deadline is May 4th.    
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(Mission Opportunities, continued) 

A Mission and Community Outreach Opportunity at  
Red Oak Rehabilitation Center  

     Thanks to everyone who contributed to the parties, games and crafts 
at Red Oak Rehab.  It is a joy to see the residents look forward to 
communion at 2:00 PM on the Tuesday following our church communion 

Sunday.  And Bingo has been a winner from day one.        
There is always a need for paper products: cups, small bowls, plates, plastic ware. 
     Favorite craft items:  adult coloring books, markers, and color pencils. A complete 
list is in the foyer. 
     Large print Bibles (our left over daily devotion books and used Sunshine Sunday 
school books are going to Rehab). 
    Come and witness the pleasure you are giving these residents! 
For more details, please call/text Dani Muckleroy at 972-839-8946 (cell - text is best) 
 

March for Meals on Wheels! 
Thank you for Marching for Meals on Wheels with us in March!  A 

total of $620.00 was raised for this worthy cause.  Donations have 

come from individual church members, the OHM team  and the 

UWF. Thank you, FUMCRO, for your caring and generosity! 

 

 

United Methodist SPECIAL SUNDAY OFFERINGS 

     Throughout the year, the United Methodist Church highlights mission 

areas to which funds may be given for special ministries and missions.  

There are six of these Sunday dates during the year.  On those dates, a 

Special Offering Envelope will be placed in your worship guide so that you 

may make an additional offering for that highlighted Methodist ministry.   

     The focus of this month’s ministry is the Native American ministry; the offering 

envelope will be in the worship guide on Sunday, April 14th.  The offering nurtures 

mission with Native Americans and provides scholarships for UM Native American 

seminarians.  It allows our denomination to launch and strengthen Native American 

ministries, both urban and rural, and to recruit Native American pastors. Please make 

your check out to FUMC with “Native American” in the memo line; and the funds will be 

forwarded to the Conference Office for that special purpose.   

     Additional highlighted ministries include the following: May 26 – Peace with Justice; 

October 6 – World Communion; and November 24 – United Methodist Student Day. 

Thank you for giving to this special mission.  
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We thank God for you and your worship through your tithes and offerings. If you 

are unable to attend church, you may give your tithes and offerings in several ways: (1) 

via mail to the church’s mailing address P.O. Box 25, Red Oak, TX 75154, by check or 

money order payable to First UMC Red Oak or (2) by giving online at any time through 

our church website, http://www.fumcro.org/main/home. 

 

    March Giving/Offerings 

       3rd       $5184.00* 

   10th  $5937.00* 

  17th          $3200.00* 

  24th            $4651.00* 

  31st   $3010.00* 
 

*To meet our 2024 budget and Connectional Mission Giving for 2024, the offering each week 

needs to total at least $6,000. 

 

2024 Connectional Mission Giving (CMG)  

Total Due in 2024 – $26,354 

     Plans are to send a portion of FUMCRO’s Connectional Mission Giving for 2024 to 

the Conference office after the end of the first quarter of 2024.  If you would like to make 

a second-mile giving gift that will help pay our church’s Connectional Mission Giving, just 

mark your check CMG in the memo line. 

      THANK YOU to those of you who have continued to give your 

offering/pledge whether by online, mail or in person!  Because of YOU, the 

ministries and operations of the church have been able to continue!  And 

THANK YOU for giving beyond your pledge to the second mile giving of 

special offerings and mission projects.  What a wonderful, giving 

congregation FUMCRO is! 

                        

                                Thank you  for your fa i thfu l  and generous gi vi ng! 

 

 

 

 

http://www.fumcro.org/main/home
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FUMCRO Members in Need of Prayer 

ALL  FUMCRO members as all try to stay healthy and safe 
Lori Stricker Family of Rita Dugger 

Eddie Mae Newman Edna Malcik 
Mike Stricker Lynn Schupmann 
John Barry Glen Parker 

Carol Haffey Troy Dollar 
Cindy Casey  

  
 

Victims & Families of Victims of School Violence 
The United Methodist Church 

Red Oak First United Methodist Church 
UMC General Confence, April 23 – May 3 

Confirmands 

Friends and Family of FUMCRO Members in Need of Prayer 
Randy Alexander (Rev. Mike Alexander’s brother) 

Family of Silvia Trammell (Ratcliffs) 
Ruth Johnson (Lori Stricker’s friend) 

Virginia (Marcy Ratcliff) 
Linda Smith (Ron Briden’s sister) 
Cheri Garcia (Beth Norris’ friend) 

Victoria Dewbre (Dani Muckleroy’s friend) 
Family of Joan Apple (Sandra Doyle’s sister-in-law) 

Haven Farley (Melanie & Dallas Hughes’ niece) 
Johnny Walker (Grandstaff’s employee) 

Jenna & Ryan & baby boys, Jacob & Lucas (Norris’ 
friends) 

VanNaiaya Turner 
Lee Gravely (Grandstaff’s friend) 

Tonia Garcia (Judy Pelowski’s son’s mother-in-law) 
Johnny Peters (Norris’ cousin) 

Lori-Proctor Smith (Briden’s daughter) 
Sandy & Brad Morton (Pryors’ friends) 
Betty Ashford (Gary Ashford’s mother) 

Rhoda Flores (Eva Rudd’s sister-in-law) 
Debbie Doyle (Doyles’ daughter) 

 

John Forest (Lynne Grandstaff’s friend) 
Brooks Milliron (Muckleroy) 

Lisa Doyle (Curtis Doyle’s sister-in-law) 
Andrea Briden (Briden’s daughter-in-law) 

Bob Terry (Youngs’ neighbor) 
Jonah Gassiot (Lila Sackett’s grandson) 

Brenda Flannery (Judy Cadenhead’s friend) 
Gene & Barbara Moore (Pat Pryor’s brother & sister-

in-law) 
John & Ann Muckleroy (Dani Muckleroy) 

Mike Dooly (McCord’s friend) 
Kensley Bowman (Hughes’ granddaughter) 

Lacy Lyons (Rusty Lyons) 
Patrick Leisge (Abergs’ friend) 

Monica Ross (Natalie Pender’s friend) 
Buford Sharp (Suzanne Barry’s uncle) 

Raymond Raasch (Rusty Lyons) 
Scotty Lyons (Rusty Lyons) 

Johnny Knight (Lynne Grandstaff’s friend) 
Sylvia Grandstaff (Grandstaff’s daughter-in-law) 

Joyce Gipson (Pryor’s friend) 
 

UM Missionary, Rev. Katie Meek 

 
 

http://www.churchart.com/subscriber/viewimages.aspx?keywords=Prayer Needs&entry_date=1/1/0001&image_type=,cl,ca,ph,pp,bc#no#no


15 
 

Prayer Group ZOOM Meeting Invitation – Thursdays, 6:15 PM 
     The Prayer Group will continue meeting each Thursday evening.  Judy will open the meeting at 
6:00 PM and will begin the readings at 6:15 PM. Remember to come prepared to lift the names and 
situations you want to pray for during the service.  The Prayer Group reading will be sent by email 
prior to the meeting. 
NEW!  The passcode is 6WiMbB. 

Judy Pelowski is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 

Topic: Prayer 

Time: This is a recurring meeting Meet anytime 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84361524186 

Meeting ID: 843 6152 4186 

One tap mobile 

+13462487799,,84361524186# US (Houston) 

+17193594580,,84361524186# US 

Dial by your location 

+1 346 248 7799 US (Houston) 

+1 719 359 4580 US 

+1 253 205 0468 US 

+1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma) 

+1 669 444 9171 US 

+1 669 900 9128 US (San Jose) 

+1 507 473 4847 US 

+1 564 217 2000 US 

+1 646 558 8656 US (New York) 

+1 646 931 3860 US 

+1 689 278 1000 US 

+1 301 715 8592 US (Washington DC) 

+1 305 224 1968 US 

+1 309 205 3325 US 

+1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago) 

+1 360 209 5623 US 

+1 386 347 5053 US 

Meeting ID: 843 6152 4186 

Find your local number: https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kbq2PXhSKS 
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Have a great week!   

Stay safe! 

See you in person or online on Sunday! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Are you ready? 

Contact Information 

Rev. Kevin Wilson,  
Senior Pastor 

kevtherevumc@gmail.com 
  

Larry McCord, Minister of Music 
fumcromusic@gmail.com 

   

Jo Wilsford, Office Administrator 
firstumcredoak@gmail.com 

  

Judy Cadenhead, Building Manager/Nursery 
umcredoakjudy@gmail.com 

  

Phone 
972-617-9100 

 

Web 
              www.fumcro.org 
       facebook.com/fumcro 
  facebook.com/fumcroyouth 

First United Methodist Church  

Red Oak 

600 Daubitz Dr. 

P.O. Box 25 (Mailing Address) 

Red Oak, TX 75154 

WHERE EVERYONE IS WELCOME!  

Sundays 

9:30 am Enrichment Class 

9:45 am Children’s Classes  

11:00 am In-Person Blended Worship 

4:00 pm Worship Service posted on website 

6:00 pm Youth Fellowship (In-person) 

Wednesdays  (Jan – May; Sept – Dec)  
5:30 pm Fellowship Dinner 

6:15 pm Children’s Choirs 

6:15 pm Pastor’s Bible Study 

7:15 pm Adult Choir Rehearsal 

Thursdays, 6:15 PM 

Prayer Group on Zoom 

 


